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Short Communication 

Despite advances in in vitro-fertilization–embro 
transfer (IVF-ET), like preimplantation genetic testing 
(PGT) testing to assess embryo quality clinical results 
have remained low which varies from 30-40% and 20-
30%/per ET or total approximately 50% [1-4]. 
Implantation needs a complex biological crosstalk 
between embryo and the endometrium, the mechanisms 
are still not clear [5,6]. This implantation might fail even 
after transferring euploid embryos, that lays stress on 
role of endometrial receptivity for achieving good results 
of implantation in an IVF cycle [1,2,5,6]. 

 
Endometrial Scratch injury (ESI) is intentional damage 

to the endometrium, aiming to improve endometrial 
receptivity in women undergoing artificial reproductive 
technique (ART) [7,8]. This can be done by routinely used 
biopsy devices namely, pipelle, curette, requiring no 
analgesia [9]. Initially this was based on hysteroscopy 
data that disrupting the endometrium improved 
pregnancy success. Etiologies which have been 
hypothesized are triggering release of cytokines and 
growth factors and delaying endometrial maturation to 
improve receptivity [10]. Over 50 randomized controlled 
trials (RCT’s) have been published in this area. 

 
Earlier Vitagliano, et al. conducted a meta-analysis 

regarding role of ESI in patients where >=2 IVF-ET’s had 

failed. That time they did not find whether there was 
increased success with frozen ET’s and in those where 
only 1 fresh transfer had failed [11]. They realized that 
research was limited regarding use of ESI for all patients, 
even prior to getting a negative pregnancy result [12]. 
Since this practice of doing ESI was adopted in clinical 
care in patients undergoing primary ET, without any 
bases to support this giving over 8 references for the 
same. Hence they decided to further their work by raising 
queries regarding, is performing ESI’s beneficial in those 
having primary ET’S. 

 
Hence they again used meta-analysis to see if ESI 

worked in every infertility patients at time of 1st transfer. 
On studying primary ESI, the improvement was not found 
anymore. They included 7 studies that had a total of 1354 
participants. In these in 6 studies a soft catheter like 
pipelle or Wallace was used with ESI done within month 
before oocyte retrieval and in one study ESI was 
performed on the day of egg retrieval using a hard 
catheter. On including all studies the impact was 
nonsignificant regarding the IVF outcomes. On live birth 
rate following a subgroup analysis on soft catheter studies 
nonsignificant effect was seen [relative risk [RR 
1.23,95%CI 074-2.06,P>0.O5), and clinical pregnancy 
rates (PR;RR,0.98,95%CI0.98-1.25,P<0.05). On the other 
hand catheter use, that was Novelle curette group showed 
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a clear negative outcome, mainly a marked reduction in 
ongoing PR/LBR [RR 0.31, 95%CI 0.14-0.69, P=0.004) and 
clinical PR’s[RR0.31,95%CI0.18-0.71,P=0.003).In the soft 
group time of ESI within previous menstrual cycle had no 
effect on success. They did not examine whether different 
types of soft catheters differed in success rate. 
Considering that pipelle catheters are markedly different, 
it becomes a limitation of the study. Thus ESI did not have 
any benefit on clinical PR’ s in 1st ET attempt, irrespective 
of type of catheter used, and whichever type of ET cycle 
was conducted. 

 
In a meta-analysis there are some problems that are 

they depend on the kinds of studies available. As pointed 
on by Vitagliano, et al. [12] they could not control for 
different factors which are prognostic. One such factor 
was age, was not controllable and they had to include 
studies where patients were<=49 years. Still they 
attempted controlling whatever effect of individual 
studies were by conducted sensitivity analysis by 
excluding each single study from meta-analysis trying to 
adjust for the studies along with patients heterogeneity 
and couldn’t find any effect on the result. Further most 
studies used cleavage embryos .Thus it is not clear 
whether ESI might have beneficial effect in case of 
blastocyst transfer. Hence one can’t generalize these 
results for centres that only use blastocyst transfer 
program. 

 
It is not clear why ESI only improves success in 

recurrent implantation failure. Possibly that is a 
population where embryos quality had been already 
studied and tried to use best ones. No difference in fresh 
and frozen transfer s was seen that was different from 1st 
one where they found benefits only in fresh cycles. 
Authors pointed to these limitations and suggested larger 
studies to find answers to these questions. 

 
Thus more studies are required for properly 

deciphering in which clinical situations ESI might have a 
place. Further factors that influence success need to be 
clarified. Right now this study by Vitagliano, et al. does 
not suggest any role of ETI in first ET. Moreover one 
should not be attempt ting ESI at time of oocyte pick up 
(OPU), considering it might decrease IVF results. 
Currently more studies are going on of which especially 
Chatter’s, et al. study that has an estimated sample size of 
1044women, probably will further make it clear what is 
the actual effect of luteal P-ESI using pipelle at their first 
IVF attempt [13].  
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